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Introduction  

Wow! What a busy and successful summer term of 
sport. Thanks to all the teaching staff who gave up 
their time to organise and attend sporting events, it 
is much appreciated.  
The end of the summer term also saw schools apply 
for their games mark badge. This is run by the 
school games and we look forward to hearing if we 
have been successful in the Autumn term.  

Our thanks also go to Kate Rodgman, School 
Games Organiser, for her support, time and 
fantastic events that our pupils attend. 

Pupil Opportunities 

Tag Rugby was the first of our summer term 
competitions. This was held at Red Hill and 
involved 5 teams of Year 3 pupils. We were very 
lucky to have two fantastic parents from Red Hill 
to referee the games and encourage the players. It 
all came down to the final match to decide the 
winners of the tournament and Red Hill came out 
victorious! The following week, on another fine day 
at Red Hill, we had our Cluster Girls football 
tournament. This time Cherry Orchard took the 
trophy but the standard of play and sportsmanship 
by all was fantastic.  

There were three School Games events that took 
place early in the term. The second round of the Tri 
Golf was held at Lower Wick. From this the Cherry 
Orchard Boys team qualified for the Summer 
Games. Then, there was a fantastic orienteering 
event at Top Barn which challenged many of the 
pupils but was great fun. Finally there was the 
annual swimming galas which were very well 
attended by schools in the cluster. Two of our 
schools also went on to represent our cluster at the 
Summer School Games which Worcester City and 
Droitwich won overall! 

Whittington hosted the Reception multiskills event 
which was a great afternoon of sport. The pupils 
took part in lots of activities run by the excellent 
Year 6 pupils at Whittington. Nunnery Wood then 

hosted the Year 1 multisport event, where pupils 
got to participate in fundamental movement 
activities. These were again run by the fantastic 
Year 6 pupils from Nunnery. 

This year the summer Athletics competitions were 
extended to include Year 3 and 4 pupils as well as 
years 5 and 6. We were so lucky with the weather 
and had two great afternoons. The standard of 
competition was very high and we saw some 
fantastic individual performances. Cherry Orchard 
won the Year 3, 5 and 6 trophies and Whittington 
won the Year 4 trophy.  

Finally Sam Wyles from Worcester County Cricket 
Club supported our Cluster in organising a Year 4 
cricket competition at Stanley Road. It was another 
wonderful event and we are grateful for his help. 
Again it all came down to the final match to decide 
the outcome but the trophy was taken by Cherry 
Orchard by a narrow margin. 

Well done to all pupils who attended and took part 
you were fantastic! 

Sports Society 

Sports Society have had a busy term attending 
meetings, voting in new members for the next 
academic year and also delivering their assemblies 
to their schools promoting Sports Society. Well 
done to the Year 6 pupils who built our Sports 
Society and thanks for their hard work. We wish 
them all the best as they move on to high school.  

 

Have a fantastic Summer holiday everyone! Thanks 
for all your support of the partnership. We are very 
much looking forward to another great year in 
2015/16 packed full of opportunities to enjoy and 
take part in sport in schools. 
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